
 

 

 

CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING 

March 1, 2022 

Diocese of Harrisburg 

Conference Center 

 

 

• THOSE IN ATTENDANCE:  Roseann Guerrini, Lay Director; Fr William 
Weary, Spiritual Advisor.   Chairpersons in attendance:  Richard Druffner, Dave 
Marazzo, Ann Marie Segilia, Tina Stryker, Wendy Vogt.  Committee Members in 
attendance:  Bill Benning, Harris Kalemtis, John Rossi.  Guests in attendance:  
Garrison Price 

• OPENING PRAYER  

• LAY DIRECTOR  
o Roseann Guerrini opened meeting. 
o Minutes for the February 1, 2022 meeting were accepted with corrections. 

Tina Stryker offered the motion for acceptance and was seconded by 

Richard Druffner.  

• TREASURES REPORT 

o Opening balance for February, 2022, was$4,170.87.  Ending checkbook 
balance is $ 4,007.98. 

o Dave Marrazzo offered 1st motion to accept report followed by Wendy 
Vogt with 2nd motion. 

• PRE-CURSILLO REPORT 
o Letters will be sent to Candidates who were being sponsored at upcoming 

Men’s Weekend, by Bill Parker.  Sponsors will be found for his candidates 
CURSILLO COMMITTEE: 

o Waiting to hear from Fr. Mowery if he will be able to remain as Spiritual 
Advisor for Men’s Weekend. 

• POST CURSILLO 
o Nothing to report.  

• SCHOOL OF LEADERS 
o The next SOL will be held March 15, at the Diocese’s Conference Center. 

Father Weary has Doctrinal Talk which will be on Chapter 5 of Lumen 
Gentium, and Tina Stryker will give method talk on Chapter 4 of 
Fundamental Ideas. 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

• COMMUNICATIONS 
o Nothing to report 

• OTHER BUISINESS 

o Richard Druffner is preparing nominating applications for upcoming 

elections.  

o Motion was brought up to Secretariat by Dave Marazzo requesting that 

Bill Benning be appointed as Lay Director Elect. 

o A claim was made that a conversation happened last year that stated Bill 

Benning would be considered as lay director elect, after the Men’s 

Weekend, January, 2022, and depending on Bill’s status with our Diocesan 

Cursillo Movement.  Other Secretariat members present were not aware 

of such a conversation. 

o A meeting will be held to discuss this issue.  Attending meeting will be 

Father Weary, Deacon Amarante, Rose Guerrini, and Bill Benning. 

o Next Secretariate meeting will be Tuesday, April 5, 2022.  Site to be 

determined. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Ann Marie Segilia 

Secretary  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



April 4, 2022 


